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THE PRESIDENTS REPORT
PAT CRAIN

Thanks to the Reverend Hassler and his membership for 
allowing us to hold our Fall General Meeting at the Christ 
Lutheran Church.

We had quite a bit of snow this winter, but we managed to 
survive and without too many major problems.  

We have a very nice summer schedule planned for you and we 
hope you will participate in some of the activities we have on 
the schedule, which is in this newsletter, it will also be posted 
on our web page.

I would like to thank all the volunteers that help to make this a 
great community, without your help things would not be so nice 
and we would have to have fewer activities.

Once again let me remind everyone that Fireworks are illegal 
in Bear Creek Lakes, and if you get caught setting them off you 
will be fined.

Speeding is another of our problems, cars, golf carts and RV’s 
are all subject to the speed limit of 15 mph.

I am looking forward to a wonderful summer and hope for good 
weather.  Last summer was very rainy.  Let’s hope that all the 
precipitation was in the winter, since that is over.

Thanks to all the Board Members for the time and effort they 
put in to making this the best community in the Poconos.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
JOHN KLAIBER

Still waiting for Spring to arrive. We had lots of cold and ice 
all winter. The maintenance workers were kept very busy. A 
few weeks ago we had 5 inches of rain on top of the snow 
melt. The new storm drains were working overtime. The Board 
decided to have an audit done on the records, we just received 
the results. Everything was in order. When I was looking for the 
records, I found some old records from 1998. I didn’t realize, 
I was treasurer that long. We’re in the process of hiring a PT 
office helper for Linda, this will give her a break. We hired a 
FT maintenance worker to help Keith out, and make up for the 
two Bobs. 

The new lawn tractor was purchased last fall and a new blower 
attachment was just purchased. 

The maintenance will be replacing the decking on the rear deck 
of Stewart Hall soon. 

Lawrence will be doing the maintenance of the pool 
chemicals this summer. This should save us some money.  
The dues are a bit slower than the past due to the economy, 
we’re trying to watch the budget.

I hope we have a nice summer after the long cold winter. I’ll be 
looking forward to seeing most of you at all of the summer events.  

Spring General Membership Meeting
Saturday, May 28th 

10:00 AM
Penn Forest Fire House #1

Rt 903
Committee Reports & Summer Activities

Office: 570-325-3334
Fax: 570-325-8156

Email: blclca@ptd.net
See Our Webpage Ad At

www.bclca.org



SECURITY
PAT CRAIN

I am happy to say that there has been a decrease in the vandalism in 
Bear Creek Lakes.  We are still one of the safest communities in the 
Poconos.  At the time of this writing there have been no break-ins 
that have been reported to BCL.  Winter tends to be the time there are 
break-ins because a lot of the homes are vacant for several months.  

Please if you are a summer or occasional resident and even if you are 
full time, it is in your best interest to have an alarm installed, and to 
have you driveway plowed, so even if you are not here, it looks like 
you are.

Board of Directors
Every fall meeting 5 members of the Board come up for election.  We 
are always looking for new people to run for the Board.  This year 
we have 2 incumbents not running and one other board member who 
may be leaving early.  Please consider running for the Board and 
giving back to your community.

The requirements for running for the Board are, you must be a 
member in good standing, this means your dues are current and you 
have no outstanding citations.

You must be a member of BCL, meaning that you must have a 
property in BCL with your name on the deed.

The terms are for 3 years and you will be appointed to head a 
committee by the elected President.

For your information, all officers are elected by the Board of Directors 
at a meeting immediately following the Fall General Meeting.

ATTN: Parents
One of our major problems are minors driving golf carts and ATV’s.  
Please be aware that a child must be 12 years or older to drive a golf 
cart and must be accompanied by someone who is 15 or older.  Once 
they reach 16 they may drive by themselves.  Drivers of ATV’s must 
be at least 16.  It is in your best interest to make sure that your child 
is capable of driving these vehicles safely.  They are dangerous tools 
in the hands of a reckless driver.

SNACK VOLUNTEERS:
Once again I am looking for volunteers to sell snacks at the pool from 
1 to 3 daily.  If you can give us 2 hours a week to sell snacks it would 
be greatly appreciated.  Over the past few years the proceeds from 
the candy have gone to pay for many items in BCL, for example, 
the beach umbrellas, donated money towards the pavilion, and last 
year we donated $150 towards a new bench by the bocce ball court.  
We have in the past also donated money to replace some of the 
equipment for bocce.  I would like to thank everyone who has helped 
in the past.  We did not do too well last summer because of the rain 
and lack of volunteers, lets make this a better year.  Thank you, Pat 
Crain  325-4789

DOGS!!
Please pick up after your dogs, what is left behind can seep into 
the ground water and into your wells.  Also, dogs that are off your 
property are to be leashed at all times.   Help make your dog and cats 
a good neighbor.

LIFEGUARDS
PAT CRAIN

As I sit here going over Lifeguard applications, I am waiting for yet 
another snowstorm to hit us on Friday, which just happens to be the 
first of April, some April Fool’s Day joke Mother Nature is playing 
on us this year.  We have lost quite a few Lifeguards from last year, 
they have moved on to bigger and better things.  I hope that this 
summer is long and hot to make up for the winter we have had.  

When the pool opens on Memorial Day weekend we will be fully 
staffed with lifeguards, old and new.

So have a great summer and we will see you around the pool and the 
beaches.

STEWART HALL
JACK KNORR
Hope everyone made it through this wet and icy winter safe and 
healthy.  We deserve a great spring and summer.  
Thanks to Bob Gordon and Keith Richards, we have renovated the 
stairwell down to the library.  It’s well lighted and cheerful looking.  
This winter was great for community functions at the hall.  
Thanks to Pat Stasyk and Bill Malone, the New Years Eve Party, 
St. Valentine Dance and Karaoke/Music night were all sold out 
successes.  There were many new faces which were nice to see.  
Read about the events coming up this summer, all are welcome.  
Get your tickets early.  
We are also replacing the boards on the rear deck of Stewart Hall.  
Volunteers are welcome.  The more people we have, the faster it 
gets finished.  If interested, call the office or myself at 325-8680.  

Have a safe and healthy summer.  Thank you.

 

“...when service matters.” 

Emergency Service Available 

Full Service Plumbing Professionals ♦
Sump Pumps Installed ♦

Sewer & Drain Cleaning ♦
Well Pumps & Water Heaters ♦

Flood repairs needed? 
Money tight? Here’s Help! 

$10.00 Off any service 
Call now to schedule 
570-325-8109 

HIC PA027787

Must present coupon, not valid on previous work. Expires 5/31/2011

$$$$$$$ 
SAVE!! 



COMMUNICATIONS
PAT STASYK

Please keep bulletin boards current.  When you advertise or sell 
anything, please remove notice in a timely manner.  Make sure to 
check the outdoor sign on the 903 entrance to BCL for upcoming 
events.  

Landscaping
Colleen Bradley
Is there anyone who isn’t ready for a nice warm and sunny summer 
after the winter we had here?  

This year we will be working on sprucing up the boat dock area as 
our major landscaping project.  I thought it would be a great idea to 
add some color and plants to compliment what is already the best 
sunsets in the Poconos. 

This years community clean-up day is scheduled for 
Saturday June 4th at 10 am.  Please meet at Stewart Hall. 
I’ll have an assortment of gardening tools available.                                                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                          

Office and Personnel
Todd Laudenschlager              

I am thankful for our employees.  Linda, our Office Manager, and 
our Maintenance Crew, Keith, Ben, and Jim have had a busy and 
productive year.  Their service to this community is seen by you, 
our members, when you visit or call the office and as you travel our 
streets.  I would like to thank all the Board members and Volunteers 
who give countless hours of their time to serve our community, 
saving our membership from steeply increased dues.  Remember to 
soon stop by the office and pick up your membership badges so you 
can enjoy our facilities as we head towards warmer weather.      	
Spring is on the way!     

Building Committee
Todd Laudenschlager  

Since the last General Meeting BCL has issued permits for 2 Garages, 
1 Addition, and 3 Sheds.  Permit applications have been down again 
in the past year, most likely due again to the state of the economy.                                                                                          
There have been some instances 1n 2010 when members have not 
gotten the required permits from Penn Forest Township and or BCL.  
This is not just a problem for the Building Committee but adds a 
burden of increased legal fees to BCL members.  If you are planning 
a building project in the future, please call the office to find out 
which permits are needed.  In some cases our deed restrictions may 
differ from the Township’s.  Our Office Manager, Linda, or I can 
walk you through the process of applying for and receiving permits.                                                                                                                          
Looking forward to a better 2011.

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS
KEEP THEM HANDY

SECURITY	 325-9322
STATE POLICE	 1-610-377-4270
FIRE, AMBULANCE, ACCIDENTS:     	 911
BURNING PERMIT	  325-9111
BEAR CREEK LAKE OFFICE	  325-3334
MAINTENANCE OFFICE	  325-8270

with Security Reports



MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE
BOB GORDON

This has been one long, cold winter! For the Maintenance 
Department it meant many long days plowing snow and 
spreading salt and anti-skid. In between storms we renovated the 
stairwell in Stewart Hall with new walls, ceiling and lighting. 
We purchased a new compact tractor with a mower and a large 
blower to clean our roads. Last fall we hired a professional 
contractor to begin trimming trees along our roadways. This 
contract included about a third of our roads. We plan to continue 
this work in the coming years to cover all our roads. 

In the next few months we plan on replacing the decking around 
Stewart Hall and we will be replacing and enlarging several storm 
water drainage pipes to improve the flow of surface water during 
heavy storms. We recently hired Jim Halpin as our second full time 
maintenance employee. Please stop and say hello to Jim and our 
maintenance superintendent, Keith Richards, when you see them 
in the community. Have a great summer.

Rules Committee
Bill Allison

Last spring the BCLCA presented the new Tree Preservation Rules 
to protect the forest that surrounds and fills our community. Many 
thanks to all members for submitting applications for tree removal 
over the years and to those who’ve complied with the new rules. 
This gives the community a chance to review any tree cutting 
before it happens in order to maintain our precious natural resource 
that protects Bear Creek Lake and enhances property values. The 
Tree Preservation Rules were a huge step, and general acceptance 
confirms that members appreciate its enactment.

This year the Civic Association Board has passed two further 

rules, one a minor addition and the other more consequential. 
The first change would be on the rule book’s page 12. Under the 
information section, part 1, please add “snowmobiles” to the list 
of Sport Vehicles. Hearing the whine of snowmobiles during this 
snowy winter told us to include them.

The other rule change would be a surcharge on permits and 
approvals, if a property owner initiates a project prior to applying 
for the Association’s approval. For years the Association has 
required permits and approvals for building, construction, sheds, 
driveways and tree removal. However, there have never been any 
consequences for disregarding the approval process.

To dissuade property owners from disregarding the process, the 
Board passed the following: To cover administrative costs, a 
surcharge of two hundred fifty ($250.00) dollars shall be added 
to the fee for all permits or approvals required by the Civic 
Association for any type of activity or conduct, including building/
construction permits, shed permits, driveway permits and approval 
for tree removal, if such activity or conduct is initiated prior to 
application for a permit or approval.

The penalty would be levied prior to Civic Association instituting 
any type of lawsuit or administrative proceeding, or similar action 
This provision should not be interpreted in any way to condone 
any such activity or conduct, but rather serves the purpose to cover 
extra administrative costs in processing “after the fact” permits or 
approvals. 

Rule changes are effective as of June 1, 2011.

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our community safe 
and orderly.



Delinquent Accounts
JOHN POWER

In the past I have not written articles for the newsletter simply because 
the projects I handle are behind the scenes. They include procuring 
prices for the heating fuel, procuring soft drinks for the pool area, and 
most important following up on the late payment of dues. In these 
trying economic times, the latter has become truly a difficult project. 
I have protected the confidentiality of our members until I am forced 
to take legal action and then the matter becomes a public record. The 
procedure is, for the most part, set by the scheduling of notices, and 
still has flexibility to help the members. I had announced last year 
that I was resigning, but stayed on the board to train a board member, 
Bob Skiffington. Bob will take over when the new board is realigned 
in September. He has the computer knowledge that may simplify 
some procedures for the challenging years ahead. BCLCA has a 
commitment to the members, and the collection of dues is how the 
Board fulfills the obligations. The members also have a commitment 
to each other to maintain the beauty of our development. 

I am not going away, but the next year, I will not have to check 
my calendar as to what is scheduled for the week. I will still be 
active but not in an official manner. I, honestly, do not know what 
retirement is but it is time to find time to spend with family, who 
are scattered from North Dakota to North Carolina, and to finish the 
home projects that keep getting put aside. At all the organizations in 
which I participate, the members are well aware that I say “It is time 
for the younger people to step up and be involved for the betterment 
of the organization” 

POOL  
LAWRENCE RYALS

What a Winter!!!!! I am glad to say what a relief it is over and we 
can enjoy our pool. I hope we have a great summer and great warm 
weather. We are striving to make the pool better and if you have any 
suggestions let me know. Hope everyone is well and looking forward 
to a great year. Your pool buddy. 

Firewise and  
Environmental Report
Kevin McGrath

Happy Spring!

It is the perfect time of year to look over your yard and make it 
“Firewise”.

Make an inspection of your property and clear brush, leaves, dried 
grass and dead wood from around your house.  Be sure to clear under 
decks and porches as well.  Double check and make sure that your 
“911” address is clearly posted and that your driveway has adequate 
clearance for emergency vehicles.

This is also the time of year when owners look at their lawns 
and consider applying fertilizer and weed control.  PLEASE 
RECONSIDER!  All of the chemicals that you put on your lawn wind 
up in the lake and our wells.  If you would not mix fertilizer or weed 
killer in a glass of water and drink it, please do not put it on your lawn 
because we will all end up drinking it.  If you live near the lake it is 
also a violation of state and federal law to use these products.  Read 
the fine print on the bag. Lush lawns also are the favorite feeding 
ground for geese which add to our pollution problem.

As many of you know we are having a serious flooding problem in 
the community at the east end of the lake.  The water is coming from 
903 and causing many problems.  We are going to need your help in 
trying to work with Harrisburg and PennDot to get some assistance 
with this problem.  Please keep an eye on the BCLCA website for 
a future “call to action”.  We will post information there if we need 
owners to contact our legislators.

Here’s hoping we all have a clean and green summer!

We are also proud to announce that we have been recognized in 
the Firewise Newsletter for our 9th consecutive year as a Firewise 
Community. The following is a quote from the Firewise Newsletter, 

“Being Firewise means greater awareness and safety for your 
home and community. The more Firewise communities there are, 
the more of you there are who will be preparing to prevent fire 
from reaching your homes and property. Congratulations to all of 
our Firewise communities for making awareness of wildfire and 
the safety of your communities a top priority”



Lake/Dam Committee
Jack McGeehan

The winter ice season on the lake was as long as I can remember.  As 
soon as the ice thawed, we saw an increase in Bald Eagle sightings. 
A few weeks ago I witnessed an Eagle ripping apart a freshly caught 
fish as it perched in a tree near my lakefront on the north shore. 

Presently there are no issues with the Dam at this point with the 
exception of minor maintenance obligations. Our duty to carefully 
monitor the toe seepage seems to be our only real concern as the 
present (not overly concerned as we have been monitoring the 
seepage for 15+ years now). It is our continued effort to monitor 
and control the Dam so we can be assured of safe operations for 
years to come. With the help of our Engineer, we have finalized our 
Emergency Action Plan (EAP) as required by the State DEP. 

A few issues involving the lake will be looked at this spring and 
summer season – 1. Examining internal lakefront encroachments; 
including bulk heading all beaches on lake front lots. This is one 
issue that continues to be a challenge for the Board of Directors - 2. 
Controlling some storm water issues is another project that we will 
keep a watchful eye on….especially considering the development of 
the Recreation Park across Route 903. Speaking of which, in speaking 
with Township officials, I was assured that the standards for Erosion & 
Sediment Control & the Federal EPA guidelines for development will b 
e adhered to prior to any earth disturbance.  Everyone involved in this 
project understands that the property that is being developed is within 
an Exceptional Value (EV) watershed – the highest classification that 
can be given to a watershed.  The regulations are strict!

As always, I remind everyone to read and follow the safe boating rules 
and regulations set forth by the PA Fish & Boat Commission. We are 
a private lake but our water is governed by the Commonwealth. The 
common issue is life jackets – the law states that all children 12 and 
under must wear a life jacket when in a boat & all occupants must 
have a lifejacket available on the boat.

Have a safe Summer season!

New Year’s Eve  
and Valentine’s Dances 
Pat Stasyk 

These two dances were very successful.  It’s nice to have an 
evening out in the middle of winter and be so close to home.  We 
will continue to have these dinner dances as long as there is interest 
in them.  Both events were sold out.  

WITH DEEPEST SYMPATHY
Edie Boyer

Just after the August newsletter went to print I learned about the 
following deaths: Lisa Gullone’s mother, Carl Weiner’s mother, Mrs. 
Celli, and Mike Noone. I want to extend belated sympathy to the 
families of these people. Please know you were in our thoughts and 
prayers back in July. Also, John Lee passed away on July 31st. Our 
sympathy to his wife, Mary, and son Stephen and his family. John 
was always very interested in B.C.L. and participated in most of our 
activities in the 70’s and 80’s. 

Also last fall we read about the death of John Martinkovic. John 
lived along Route 903 where the sign “The Two J’s” hung. His was 
the first house in Bear Creek Lakes Development.

We also got the news in September about the passing of Bob Illig. 
The Illigs lived on Lake Drive for many years before moving to 
Marco Island, Florida. 

The following article was submitted by Vasilios J. Apostolou from 
150 Piney Woods Drive: 

Argyroula Apostolou, Vasilios’ mother lives on Behrens Road. 
Our sympathy to all families connected with these deaths. 

“It is with deep regret and profound sadness that the BCL family 
of Konstantinos & Argyroula Apostolou and the BCL family of 
Vasilios & Katherine Apostolou, both want to inform you of the 
passing of Mother, Grandmother & Great Grandmother Labrini 
Nakopoulos and Mother, Grandmother & Great Grandmother 
Katerina Gogos. May they both Rest in Peace.” 

Our sympathy also goes out to the family of Patricia Moreland. 
Patricia lived on Piney Woods Drive. She passed away in October. 
Also to Joseph Heimbach, Jr. on the loss of his brother. Another past 
resident, Marlin Forey, passed away.  Marlin at one time served on 
our Board of Drectors. Some of us “old timers” remember Marlin 
for his dedication to BCL. It is with sadness that I add Ed Anderson 
to the list of members who passed away. Ed lived on Lake Drive 
for many years. Our sympathy to his wife, Mary Ann. Ed’s cheerful 
greetings will be missed by his friends and neighbors. 

Sympathy to Bonnie Krebs of Mt. View for the death of her husband 
Vincent, who passed away on Nov. 15th. 

Our sympathy to Helen Rizzo, who lost her brother in December. It 
is also with great sadness that I report the death of Ann McDonald. 
Ann worked for many years for Cedar Creek Real Estate. She was 
a wonderful lady and a friend to many of us. It seems that the list 
keeps getting longer as I just got word that MaryAnn Scellato passed 
away in December. Mary was fighting her illness for several years 
but always had an optimistic outlook. Our sympathy to her family. 
It is now a few days before this goes to our printer and I just learned 
about one more death. Our heartfelt sympathy goes to Tom and Fran 

Stokes on the premature and unexpected death of their son, Tim. 
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LADIES LUNCHEONS
Edie Boyer 

We had five very successful luncheons last 
season. This is a fun activity and a way to meet 
more of your Bear Creek Lake neighbors. Last 
season we ate at Platz, Terra Cottage, Nick’s 
Lake House, Village Squire, and Mountain 
Laurel Golf Club. Look for the schedule in this 
newsletter, call at least a week ahead and join 
the ladies of Bear Creek Lakes. We meet at 
South Beach for a check in before leaving for 
the restaurant. Hope to meet some more hungry 
ladies this year. 

ADDITIONAL THANK 
YOUS
Edie Boyer

I would like to mention some people who are responsible for 
activities and whose names never get mentioned in other reports. 
Larry Erra, Joe Van Uiter, and Bob Shuler have organized the 
Men’s Golf Tournament for many years. It is an activity which 
is very well organized and well attended . 
Lona Nelson runs a “Bunco” night at Stewart Hall each month 
during the summer season. 
She does a great job and those of us who attend have a very 
enjoyable evening. 
Kathy Lunemann gets everything ready each Friday for the 
TGIF gathering. Kathy also leads Water Aerobics twice a week 
all summer long - another activity enjoyed by many. 
Harry Lunemann organizes a men’s golf outing twice a week 
all summer. This is a very popular event with many of our male 
golfers. 
Jack and Robin Mc Geehan organize the ever popular Mystery 
Cruise which was started by Randy Boyer many years ago. 
After Randy and before Jack, Rand Asher ran this event for a 
few years. 
Betty Power leads the Book Club, which is enjoyed by many. 
For several summers, Joanne Dantonio met twice a week at the 
bocce court for any ladies who wanted to play. We also have a 
game night in Stewart Hall several times during the season and 
a very popular Ladies Luncheon once a month. 
Our whole community should be grateful to these people for 
their efforts to offer activities for us all. 

BUNCO 
Lona Nelson

Calling all men and women to Stewart Hall for Bunco, a dice 
game, on the first Wednesday of the month, check recreation 
schedule for dates. Come for a fun evening with fellow 
neighbors, prizes and refreshments. Call Lona Nelson at 325-
2698 for information. Hoping to see many of you there. This is 
an easy game to learn and play. $2.00 donation for refreshments 
and prize

FAIRVIEW BEVERAGE
ICE COLD BEER BY THE CASE OR KEG *WINE COOLERS * SODA * ICE * SNACKS

We Offer HOME DELIVERY
To Bear Creek Residents & Rentals 

For Your PARTY NEEDS

call 325-SUDS(7837)
for further details

WE’RE “DOWN THE HILL” IN JIM THORPE ON ROUTE 903
(100 YARDS BEYOND JIM THORPE’S MEMORIAL)

SATISFYING ALL YOUR NEEDS WITH
PENNSYLVANIA’S WINES & SPIRITS SHOPPE

UNDER THE SAME ROOF

Mon. - Sat.
10-9

Sunday
12-5



GAME NIGHT 
Edie Boyer

We will hold game night again this year. See dates on recreation 
schedule. All are welcome to come. Play Marble Chase (Aggravation) 
or bring a game. I hear many people say they enjoy playing games, 
so why not come out and join us. 

KAROKE
PAT STASKY 

It was our first Karaoke night and it was a lot of fun.  It is amazing 
how many talented people we have in our community.  Laughter is 
good for the soul and we did a lot of laughing that night.  Thanks to 
all that attended.  

P.S.  We do not make a profit on these dances but when we have 
money left over, we purchase paper products for upcoming events 
plus we have purchased a grill, storage containers, ice chest, canopy 
for outdoor affairs and fans for the pavilion. 

TEA
PAT STASKY 

Our “Garden Party Tea” will be held on June 18 at noon.  Get those 
hats out and decorate with flowers to fit in with our garden theme.  
Come join us for tea, tea sandwiches and desserts.  We have limited 
seating so call early and get on the list.  Tickets are $5.00.  Call Pat 
at 325-3280.  

PIG ROAST
PAT STASYK 

This is one of our biggest and most successful events.  Plan to 
join us for our “Crazy Clothes Cruise” and have some fun while 
enjoying great food.  

Date:   7/25/11
Place:  Pavilion
Time:  5 p.m. 
Price:  $15/per person  
Get your tickets early as this is usually a sell out event.  Call Pat at 
325-3280 for tickets. 

Fishing Contest
Edie Boyer

Bear Creek Lakes’ annual fishing contest was held on August 8th, 
2010. This event was run by Jack Knorr, Bill Malone, Alex Stasyk  
and friends. The weather was perfect and a few fish were obliging. 
The winners are as follows:

Adult first place - Tom Hicks

Adult  second place - Tim Carlsen

Youth fist place - Justin Gavin

Youth second place Julian Gavin

Your third place - Jake Stasyk.

Sorry, I don’t have the type of fish or size to report. I did go 
by to get some pictures and lunch and was successful on both 
accounts. However, lunch was hot dogs and not fish sandwiches as 
anticipated. It was a great day at the boat dock for everyone who 
participated. I couldn’t decide who was more excited, the ones who 
caught the fish or the parents and grandparents. 



 FIRE HOUSE
Sue Whiteley

Our new banquet hall, called Whispering Pines is available for your 
wedding reception, anniversary party, show, birthday party, and 
other special occasions. The hall holds 299 guests and is equipped 
with round tables. Contact Sue Whiteley at 570-325-2549 or Brenda 
Hill at 570-325-5533 for more information.

Penn Forest Twp. Volunteer Fire Co. #1 will serve breakfast on 
the following dates: (the 2nd Sunday of each month.)  April 10th, 
May 8th, June 12th, July 10, & Aug. 14th.   Thank you. 

MEN’S GOLF TOURNAMENT
This year’s 23rd BCL Men’s Golf Tournament will be held at White 
Birch Golf Course on Friday, July 1, 2011.  Tee off time will be at 
9AM.  The cost will be $48.00.  Contact Larry Erra at 325-2730 or 
Joe Van Uiter at 325-8526.	

DYLAN BRADLEY

JRA 5K Walk/Run or 3K Walk 
I am a 16 year old student at Jim Thorpe High School and I have 
been a resident of BCL all of my life.  Many of you probably know 
me either from the pool or having seen me on my golf cart.  What 
you probably don’t know is that I am one of over 300,000 children 
in the United States with Juvenile Rheumatoid Arthritis (JRA).  I 
was diagnosed with JRA when I was only 18 months olds. 

This year for my Senior project I am sponsoring an Arthritis 5K 
Walk/Run or 3K Walk here in Bear Creek Lakes.  I have been 
attending the Arthritis Foundations Walk for years down in the 
Lehigh Valley and have seen how much good can be accomplished 
through people banding together to support this very worthwhile 
cause.  I thought that my senior project should be something that 
affects the community.  My goal is to raise as much money as 
possible to support the research that is so desperately needed. My 
walk will be held on Sunday, May 29 at 9 am. Registration begins 
at 8 am at Stewart Hall.  All money raised through donations will be 
sent directly to the Arthritis Foundation.  

Please contact Dylan Bradley at raybrad@ptd.net, or 570-325-5053.  
Thank-you for your support!

Mauch Chunk Historical 
Society
The Mauch Chunk Historical Society welcomes new members with 
a range of benefits. The Society works to 

preserve and promote the heritage of Jim Thorpe, Penn Forest, 
and the surrounding communities. Members receive a quarterly 
newsletter, complete with articles on local history. They also 
receive discounts at the Mauch Chunk Opera House and the Mauch 
Chunk Museum.

This coming September the Society will sponsor a house tour in 
Jim Thorpe, discounted for members, guiding visitors through 
many private homes and other buildings in the National Registry 
Historical District. The Society partners with the Mauch Chunk 
Museum, up the street from the Opera House, sharing memberships, 
projects, and volunteers. The Museum features historic exhibits and 
works to preserve our architectural heritage. Join the Society and 
give our past a future.

Call Bill Allison at 610-457-0370 or email: waschoolmaster@aol.com 

Sales & Service
	 • water pumps
	 • tanks
	 • treatment

1262 Municipal Rd.
Lehighton, PA 18235

570-386-5293
www.haymanwater.com

Tommy 
Schafer
Excavating, Inc.

Septic Systems
 Driveways

Stones Shale & Fill
Backhoe Service  

& Grading

Lehighton, PA 18235

570-386-8165



PLEASE DON’T FEED THE WILDLIFE
Edie Boyer

This information was copied from a sign in Havre de Grace, MD, but 
I thought it appropriate for B.C.L. as well. 
“Regular feeding can cause: 

Poor Nutrition Spread of Disease Unnatural Behavior 
Pollution Overcrowding Delayed Migration 

Many people enjoy feeding wildlife, but the effects of this 
seemingly generous act can be harmful. If you care about 
wildlife, please stop feeding them ... allow them to return to 
their natural habits.” 

HIKE TO GLEN ONOKO 
Miki Bangs has agreed to lead a hike to Glen Onoko Falls on Tuesday, 
July 19th.  Meet at South Beach at 10:00 am. Wear hiking shoes,  bring 
a lunch and an non-alcoholic drink. In case of rain, meet anyway and 
the group will decide on a new date. This is open only to the first 12 
people to sign up. To register, call Edie Boyer at 570-325-4234

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL LIBRARY 
WITH FRIENDS
Practically every library has a volunteer “Friends” group that works 
to support it, and here in the Jim Thorpe area we have the Friends of 
the Dimmick Memorial Library.  There are numerous BCL members 
who are actively involved with the Dimmick Friends including 
Lona Nelson, Penny Allison, Judy Gordon past secretary, Joanne 
Dantonio current secretary/treasurer, Lynn Del Negro, Deb Beerman, 
Janet Hermann current president, Mary Alice Lindsay, and Adele 
Zagofsky. The group works to promote the library as an active part 
of the community – an educational and entertainment center housed 

in an historic building in downtown Jim Thorpe.  The Friends group 
raises money for the library through weekly used book sales at the 
Friends House, an annex to the library at 58 Broadway, and through 
two major fundraising events – the home made Christmas cookie 
sale in December and the Tommy’s hoagie ticket sales in August.  
Last year we made $3872 for the library and recently we donated an 
additional $1000 that was used to purchase new chairs and books for 
the children’s section.

In addition to the fundraising, the Friends have sponsored numerous 
author book signings and some educational and entertainment events.  
We have also adopted the building at 58 Broadway that was originally 
the home of the Blakslee and Sayre families in the 1800’s and later 
the home of the Boyle family.  We used the work release inmates from 
CCCF to do spackling and painting inside and also some outside minor 
repair and cosmetic work.  We now have meeting rooms on the second 
floor that are available to the community and this spring one of our 
members will be starting an adult literacy program there. One of our 
members is creating a flower garden in the small back yard. A new 
project we are undertaking is to upgrade the library at the Carbon Co. 
jail, and soon hope to start a book group there.

Our most active project remains our weekly used book sales that take 
place every Saturday from noon to 4pm and the first Thursday of each 
month from 3pm to 7pm. If you haven’t yet, do try our book sale.  
You’ll find it is your newest favorite bookstore! 

We are always looking for new members to join us in any or all of 
our endeavors.  Membership is free and involves only being willing 
to be part of our “volunteer network” and get occasional emails about 
volunteer needs and opportunities.  Feel free to contact Janet at 325-
8528, Joanne Dantonio at 325-4517 or any of our members for more 
information about our group and our work.



ENERGY SAVES - ENERGY PAYS

Hello, My name is Jim Frantz. I’ve had the pleasure of meeting 
most of you during community events or by working at your house 
with my company Frantz Electric. To those of you I haven’t met 
yet I hope to have the opportunity to connect with you soon. A 
community is defined as a group of people living in a particular area 
who share common interests. It’s because ofthis that I’m sharing 
this interest of mine with you today. 

With today’s uncertainty in the job market and economy I’ve been 
looking for ways to lower my monthly bills and make extra money 
to help support my family now and in the future. I found the answers 
this past winter when some close friends of mine presented me with 
an amazing opportunity that was life changing for them. They told 
me that de-regulation has come to Pennsylvania and we are now free 
to shop for different generation suppliers. This means savings for 
us as consumers of this life essential service. Who doesn’t want to 
save money on their electric bill? More importantly, they shared with 
me how this plan was two sided. Not only could I save on my own 
electric bill but I could get a residual monthly payment on hundreds 
or even thousands of other energy customers when they paid their 
bills. This is a business that is recession proof they said. Think about 
it, people will stop paying their mortgage or rent before they will 
take a cold shower in the dark. They asked me ifI would be interested 
in joining them in their new endeavor and pointed out four important 
points that made this business so easy: 

1. Energy: Every household is already using it. Its free and 
there is no risk to change your generation supplier so why not 
save money. It only makes sense. 

2. De-regulation: This will only happen once and that time 
is now. 

3. National Expansion: Ground floor opportunity still in its 
infancy. That means tremendous growth in the future. 

4. Residual Income: Do the work once and continue to get paid 
month after month. 

I weighed the pros and cons and realized it would be foolish of 
me not to give this a shot. I remember hearing that most people 
never achieve their dreams because they’re to afraid to take a risk 
and pursue them. Three years from now, I didn’t want to regret not 
jumping at this opportunity . 

So here I sit writing to you as a business man, and more importantly 
a neighbor, encouraging you to take 5 minutes out of your day to let 
me tell you more about the wonderful benefits this great opportunity 
provides. You don’t need to be an energy expert to do this. This 
program is set up for everyone in all walks of life to succeed. If 
you or anyone you may know will benefit from this please call me. 
You have nothing to lose its free information. Just me sharing an 
opportunity that changed my friends life, is changing mine and 
just might be the answer you were searching for. At the very least 
you will end up gaining some knowledge about something on the 
forefront of a lot of peoples mind. Saving money is a great feeling. 
But making money and putting it towards the things in life you have 
been yearning for feels even better and that’s motivating enough for 
me!  Jim Frantz (570) 325-5001 frantzelectric@hotmail.com 

Pictured above is Jill Burak Mathers with an original BCL sweatshirt 
which was hand done using a stencil made from an original boat 
decal. Daughter, Aleta, is wearing our newest style. Bear Creek 
sweatshirts and polo shirts will be on sale in the picnic grove after 
our general meeting. They are always available at 81 Bear Creek 
Lake Drive (325-4234). We keep a supply of sweatshirts on hand, but 
most polos (golf shirts) must be ordered. 

Green’s
Landscaping & Tree Service

Cell: 610.577.5654
Office: 570.325.5654

Randy Green - Owner

FREE ESTIMATES
15 YEARS EXPERIENCE - FULLY INSURED

Tree Removal • Stump Grinding • Trimming • Topping 
Retaining Walls & Patios • Lawn Maintenance

Planting Installed or Removed 
Snow Plowing • Walkways & More



NOTICE
Please insure your current address numbers are 

visibly posted on your property. Preferably these 

numbers should be near the end of your driveway 

in reflective material visible from both directions 

so emergency responders can readily identify 

your location. Keep the numbers at least three 

feet off the ground to keep them out of the snow 

in winter. Several people have their house num-

bers on their mail boxes which are not on their 

property. This is not acceptable. You can purchase 

standardized reflective numbers and sign posts 

from the Penn Forest Township Volunteer Fire 

Company. 



Annual  
Plant Sale
June 18th 8:00-2:00

79 Dogwood Dr

570-325-2607

	 Well Pumps	 Water Treament

	 Well Tanks	 Gas Fire Places

Ductless Air Conditioning





Bertolini Roofing

Roofing & Siding
All Types of Roofing

PA #021088

(570) 722-0983

frantzelectric@hotmail.com

•	Resident/Commercial
•	New Construction

•	Remodeling
•	Surge Suppressor Installation

•	Free Estimates
•	Fully Insured

•	Spring Specials Available
•	PA #PA043978

Owner 

Operated
B.C.LResident
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GOLF CART 
PARADE 

2007 

 

 

G.E. Appliance sales & service
Lancaster Water Treatment Systems

Phone (570) 325-4174 or (570) 645-3138
Copies • Faxes • Color Printing & More

P.O. Box 620, Route 209 • Gilbert, PA 18331
(610) 681-6154 • fax (610) 681-6156 • Email: weprint@ptd.net

Authorized Shipping For



Abzolute Enterprizez
Chimneys Built , Cleaned, Waterproofed, Repaired, Reclined, New Stoves and Inserts... 

Also Stone Veneer!
As well as

Mountain Homes & Decks Pressure Washed, Stained, Light Repairs,  
Property Management Agreements!

PA #014621

570-325-5727

H.I.C. #9748



 

23 Years of serving the Poconos 
 

LANDSCAPE SUPPLY YARD 
 

Professional Landscaping 
 

Bulk materials 
 

Stone  ●  Mulch  ●  Trees 
Shrubs  ●  Topsoil 

WE DELIVER 
“The Investment That Grows!” 

You should compare our prices – you can’t compare our quality 

CAREFREE 
PLAZA 
2 miles north on 
Route 903 

(570) 325-2191 
Bill Gullone 

Carefree Florist 
 

“For All Your Floral Needs” 
Phone/Fax: (570) 325-2191 

FULL SERVICE • DAILY DELIVERIES 
VISA & MC ACCEPTED 

 
Carefree Plaza Rt 903 
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 Dorann Martin 

Designer 
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“Anything to do with your home”

2 miles north on Route 903
(570) 325-2191

Bill Gullone
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Please
Support our
Advertisers

Mind Your Wireless Manner!
Avoid Cell Yell! - Cell phone service is so good now, it is not necessary to yell, speak in normal tone.

Be Discreet - Just because you are on a private phone doesn’t mean your conversation is “private”. Cursing, Arguing 
and personal details should be saved for conversations behind closed doors

Plan Ahead - So you have a mandatory meeting, inform your colleagues that you are expecting an important phone 
call and excuse yourself when it comes. Be sure to program your phone to vibrate so as not to disrupt the meeting.

Think Quick - We’re all human, and sometimes we simply forget to turn our phones off. If it happens, act fast - hit 
silence and apologize

Location, Location Location - If you are at a play, a restaurant, a concert or any other kind of public entertainment 
venue, be sure to shut off your phone, or send a text message or email instead of talking. The people around your did 
not pay to be disturbed
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marzenh@localnet.com

Mr. Plow

570-325-3169 • Cell: 610-554-4867

SNOWPLOWING
CINDERING

LOT CLEARING
TREE SERVICE

BRUSHMOWING & CHIPPING
DRIVEWAY STONE

Small
Digging &
Grading

Stump
Grinding

Bulk
Firewood

PA#2212

 Well Pumps

HICPA#027149

Monday thru Saturday 8:00-5:30

Small Landscaping



Ca r b o n Ch i r o p r a c t i c
Dr. Jason M. Skrimcovsky, Director

Jim Thorpe Office
811 Center St. (Rear)
Jim Thorpe, PA 18210

PHONE: 570-325-2991

Most Insurances, Worker’s Comp, 
Auto Ins. Accepted

All Types of Treatments Available, 
For All Ages:

Manipulative Therapy, 
Physiotherapy & 
Massage Therapy





 
 

 

 

  

 

JIM THORPE, PA 18229 
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E-Mail: cataldo@ptd.net  •  Web: www.MichaelCataldoBuilder.com

ATV OWNERS
All ATV’s operating on our roadways must display a current PA 

license and registration and a BCLA registration sticker.
Approved helmets must be worn by all riders

Operators of ATV’s must be at least 16 years of age. Owners 
must maintain liability insurance coverage. Please insure all 
operators obey out speed limit (15 MPH) on all roadways 
and remember that our common areas and all other private 
properties are off limits without express permission of the 

property owner. 



Bear Creek Lakes Civic Assoc.
57 Pool Drive
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229
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Cedar Creek Real Estate
at

Bear Creek Lakes Entrance
325-3002

www.ccre-pocono.com

Broker: Dennis Gallagher

Open 7 days a week for all your Real Estates Needs.

Sales
Rentals:
Vacation & Long Term
New Construction

Sales Agents:

Harriett Friedel Jackson

Debbie Garner
Maurice Ruane

Jim Zurn
Rich Jackson


